Clayton/ Deer Park Historical Society Minutes, September 14, 2024, at 316 East Crawford on A Street, Deer Park (Margaret and East A Street)


In attendance: Mary Jo Reiter,  Rachelle Fletcher,  Bill Sebright, Mike Wolfe, John Odynski, Virginia Odynski, Wally Parker, Larry Bowen, Dan Stansbury, Leo Zimmerer, C. E. Burris, Tracy Strong, Shelah Riggins, Frank Hollingshead, Warren Strong, Bill Phipps, Marie Morrill and Tom Costigan. 


Society President Bill Sebright called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM.  He reported that: 1) Phil Leliefeld donated some Clayton terracotta items. One is a turtle with a concave shell where Phil's Dad, Arnold, would rest his pipe. Another is a 1930 terracotta Christmas “card” that A. B. Fosseen, plant president, would give out. It could have been designed by Leon Prestini. 2) Craig Olson donated some family pictures. One is of Mabel Reiter Olson in a softball uniform. Many may remember Mabel as the cook for many years at Deer Park Elementary School.           3) Marny Burdega reported that the mosaic Stag has been moved to the High School. A plaque has been placed by it. She sent pictures of the process.

Society Vice President- No one has stepped forward to become Vice President.
            Society Treasurer Mark Wagner reported by email: The main checking account ended the month at $6,988.18. Total deposits were $1,055.12. Checks written were $1,145.15 for shirts, $444.14 for insurance, and $13,084.20 for the Eagle cover. The web hosting account had $1,274.02.  A withdrawal was made for $17.25 for web hosting. The Brickyard Day account is $3,293.13. The Eagle fund account is -$7,130.08. 

Webmaster Damon Smathers reported by email: 1) Progress is being made on digitally archiving all of Pete Coffin's historical material. This includes making copies of material that was only available on CD's or hard copy. 2)  We also made a digital/shareable copy of the Arcadia Orchards Film, and sent it to CK Anderson with Helveticka, a digital marketing company. They are working with Avista on a promotional advertisement. 3) Our "Save the Eagle" poster and "Go Fund Me" link has been posted to the front page of the website. We also have the QR code placed on the website so visitors can easily access the donation page. Anything helps!

Facebook Page Administrator Shauneen Flugel reported by email that: 1) We reached 5,800 people  on Facebook. We received our second payment from subscribers for $1.53. The first was for $6.12.  2) The GoFundMe account is at $140. I will be sharing it again and I hope others can as well. 3) The "downtown revitalization" group has discussed signs for the historic buildings in that area. I will get more information but it is something we have already discussed in our meetings and think it would be great to work together on it. 4) New past and present videos will start next week.

Letters/Brickbats editor Wally Lee Parker reports:  Issue #8 has not made it all the way through the proofing process yet.  The polished issue should be posted online within the next week or so and a limited number of print copies will be available at the October meeting.  Issue #8 covers the recent donation of a vintage postal scale by Robert Fischbach, son of Mae (Huffman) Fischbach, and the device’s connection to the history of the town of Clayton.  Said history will include an exploration of John Crombie Allen’s association with Allen’s Siding and the founding of Clayton, the creation of Clayton’s first post office, and the appointment of Clayton’s (reportedly) first rural mail carrier, that being Charles Huffman, father of the above noted Mae Fischbach.  If all goes well, the first bound issue of the Collected Letters/Brickbats in print format will be available for ‘archival’ distribution – we’ll just have to see how things go.   
             Mike Reiter reported by email. Roberta and he are on a trip to Minnesota for Joel Reiter's retirement party: 1) I met a lady named Nancy Vocature and her husband who said her grandfather worked at the Clayton Brickyard. I think she said his last name was Christiansen and she had a photo and she will get back to us. Wally did some research and found that Ella and Edith Christiansen graduated from Clayton High School in 1934.  Agnes Christiansen graduated in 1939. Edith married Clifford Welch and lived next to the Zimmerers on Enoch Road. 2) I sent a packet with a collected newsletter with Pete’s article on William Short and George Crawford to the Rice County Historical Society with the hopes they might be able to find some info on Mr. Crawford. I haven’t had any luck with the Morristown Historical Society or with Crawford’s great grandson as of yet. 3) I went to the farmer’s market Sunday and contacted the guy who is building a wooden plaque for the eagle. He did not have it done yet so I can’t drop it off at the meeting but hope to have it for October’s meeting. 4) The Deer Park Band is growing and a band booster group has formed to raise money for an equipment bus. They are planning a breakfast on October 5th. Seems as though few students today know anything about Ken Fisher and his legacy. I’m on the committee and we are going to show videos and share the Society’s scrapbooks that Nancy Fisher gave us. Several Alumni have already expressed interest in the event. 5) During our stint in the Historical booth at the Clayton Fair we were visited by a lady named Laura from Sequim who was with the state fair board. She was walking the entire fairgrounds and stopped by our booth. She seemed very interested in our history and asked lots of questions, and since Bill wasn’t in the booth with me at the time I felt free to tell her all kinds of wild stories! (Kidding) Later I saw her over by our newly covered Eagle and told her the history of it. I talked to Jan Strong of Clayton Fair fame and she said Laura had sent a report from her inspection and gave the fair high marks. She also said she made positive comments on our booth and the eagle, so all our work gets some kudos! Laura only had one complaint, there were no alpacas or Llamas. Dwyane Strong said he would take that hit because those things scare the horses!
Dan Stansbury talked of his trip to Switzerland, France and Germany. He said there are still traces of  WW II battle damage.
Warren Strong told us about his trip to the Caribbean and New York City. He talked of the memorials dedicated to the first responders of 9/11.

Our next meeting is scheduled for Saturday, October 12, 2024, at 10:00 AM at our building. 

Meeting adjourned at 11:02 AM.


Minutes submitted by Tracy Strong, Secretary. 

